Westmoreland Town Board
Regular Meeting 

February 11, 2013

Supervisor Gregory Sydoriw called this meeting to order at 6:30 P.M. on Monday February 11, 2013 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York with the following Board members present; Councilpersons Hubert Pritchard, David Husted, Kenneth Eisnor and Charles Hebbard.  Also present was Town Attorney Gregory Mattacola, Codes Officer Terry Williamson, Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy, Sole Assessor Bernard Szarek, Senior Library Clerk Riley McFadden, Deputy Highway Superintendent Russell Young and five (5) residents.

The Supervisor asked all to stand and join in the Pledge of Allegiance, after which he thanked the Highway Department and the Town Clerk for the renovations completed in the meeting room and recessed the regular meeting to allow comments from the floor.   

Judy Bachman, Vernon- introduced herself to the Board and stated she grew up in Westmoreland.  She is the Chairman of the Board of Citizens Equal Rights Alliance.  They are an alliance that is fighting against Federal Indian Policy and what it is doing to our community. They are not out to close the Casino, or have anyone lose their job, they just want to see the Constitution of the United States applied equally to all people of the United States. 
She invited the Board to their Regional Conference on March 3, 2013, at Vernon, Verona and Sherrill High School, from 5 P.M. to 9 P.M.  She encouraged everyone to come, regardless of their personal position on the Indian Nation, as this will be a very informative session.
Peggy Bartles, Lairdsville- read a letter she received from some Attorneys stating that a “demonstration” program is being proposed to drill fifty (50) hydro-fracking wells in the southern tier to study the environmental impacts.  She feels if they allow even one well to be drilled it will open up hydro-fracking anywhere that is not protected.  She urged the Board to act quickly on establishing a complete ban on the process within the Town of Westmoreland.
Julie Waldas, Westmoreland- added that there is a team of Lawyers that will assist in preparing a ban for the Town.  Attorney Mattacola stated he is fully aware of the team Ms. Waldas is referring to and has their contact numbers.
There being no one else wishing to address the Board, Supervisor Sydoriw thanked everyone for their comments and reconvened to the regular meeting.

There were no County Legislators present.

Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy reported the work on the Town Hall is coming along in between plowing and road clean up. The new lights in the back bay area are in the process of being installed.  I have received three quotes for a used Sweeper.  I will be attending NYS Tug Hill Commission Local Government Conference.
He continued by saying the new lights that were installed in the garage are great and asked the Board to consider putting in six (6) more.  This way they can get rid of all the old florescent lights.  The Supervisor asked how much each fixture costs.  Superintendent Eddy replied he thought around $110.00 a piece, plus installation.

Discussion continued while the Supervisor located the last bill.  Five (5) lights plus installation was around $2,000.00.  Supervisor Sydoriw advised the Highway Superintendent Eddy to obtain two (2) more quotes and come back to the Board.
Highway Superintendent Eddy advised the Board he has obtained three (3) prices for a street sweeper that range from $32,800.00 to $23,900.00, with actual quotes of;

Anderson Equipment
      no year given 
800 hours
$32,500.00

Tracey Road Equipment          2003

2,000 hours
$24,700.00

J&J Equipment

 2007

1,425 hours
$23,900.00

Councilperson Husted asked if the sweeper was one that has to be towed or if it was self contained.  The Highway Superintendent replied that it was self contained.  Councilperson Husted inquired about the prices for a tow behind unit.  The Highway Superintendent stated he had not seen any.  Councilperson Pritchard commented that he didn’t feel a tow behind unit was feasible due to the turning capabilities.  Councilperson Husted replied that it is too much money and asked if the Highway Superintendent has driven the sweeper.  Superintendent Eddy replied he had not.
Councilperson Eisnor asked if the money had been budgeted and was told that it was.  Councilperson Hebbard asked if we could get the seller to come down some.  The Highway Superintendent stated that he would try. Discussion continued.
Councilperson Pritchard commented that the hours are calculated from the time the engine turns over, not actual work hours.  Councilperson Eisnor asked if it would be more lucrative to buy a tractor with a brush broom attachment. That way the Highway Department could also use the tractor for other purposes.  Highway Superintendent Eddy stated they would have no other use for a tractor.

40 Councilperson Hebbard advanced a motion to approve the Highway Superintendents purchase of a 2007 Street Sweeper from J&J Equipment with 1,425 hours for a price not to exceed $23,900.00.  Councilperson Eisnor seconded the motion.  Councilpersons Hebbard, Eisnor and Pritchard and Supervisor Sydoriw voted AYE. Councilperson Husted voted NAY. The Supervisor declared the motion carried. 
The Highway Superintendent distributed copies of the Agreement to Spend Town Highway Funds to all Board members.  Discussion commenced on the proposed bridge work, one bridge on Creaser Road and one on Station Hill Road.  The Highway Superintendent stated the last quote he had a few years ago was for $30,000.00 each, he increased each by $6,000.00 to allow for increased costs.  
Supervisor Sydoriw asked exactly what they do to these bridges.  Discussion continued as the Highway Superintendent explained how the structure is examined, sandblasted, primed and painted.  Councilperson Pritchard asked which bridge was in the worst shape.  Superintendent Eddy replied probably Station Hill Road Bridge.
Supervisor Sydoriw asked about the work proposed for Scheferstine Road.  The Highway Superintendent stated it was to mill, fill and seal the defective areas in the road.

The Supervisor asked if the hot pave overlay was for the entire length of Acee Road.  The Highway Superintendent explained that the Town of Westmoreland only owns .208 miles of Acee Road; the Town of Kirkland owns the rest.  His intent is to repair just the portion we own.  
Councilperson Pritchard asked if we could work with the Town of Kirkland to repair the whole road, and possibly a letter from the Westmoreland Town Board would aide in the cooperation process.

41 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Eisnor to have the Town Supervisor draft a letter to the Supervisor of the Town of Kirkland requesting a cooperative effort between the two Towns to repair Acee Road.

Councilperson Pritchard asked the Highway Superintendent what he thought the Town of Kirkland monetary contribution would be.  The Highway Superintendent thought about $5,000.00 and asked to copy the Kirkland Highway Superintendent, John Scott.  

All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
41 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Husted, seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to accept the $309,350.00 Agreement to Spend Town Highway Funds as presented.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

Supervisor Sydoriw asked about the door lock the Highway Superintendent purchased with grant money a few years ago.  The Highway Superintendent stated that it was removed because it was too difficult to operate on a daily basis.  He said he prefers the one they are using now.

Supervisor Sydoriw thanked the Highway Superintendent for his report and asked for the Assessor’s report.  Sole Assessor Bernard Szarek reported his clerk Warren is in the office from 9:00 – 12:00 daily.  The exemptions continue to come in at a good pace. He will be on the roads collecting data, weather permitting and is still looking to sign up for classes that are somewhat close by.  He stated he attended a PDC meeting today and our equalization rate may possibly go up 1% to 68 %.  Councilperson Husted asked about his credit hours.  Assessor Szarek replied that he has met the requirements for this year, which ends September 30, 2013 and has five (5) credit hours accumulated toward the next year.
Supervisor Sydoriw thanked the Assessor and asked for the Codes Report.

Codes Officer Terry Williamson reported that he has submitted annual 1203 reporting form to Department of State for permits issued in 2012.
Councilperson Husted asked the Codes Officer about the $240.00 trailer permit issued to Hubbel Ow, wondering if it was for the large Ford structure he has on the Route 233 property.  Codes Officer Williamson replied no, he also has two (2) trailers out back he uses for storage.

Supervisor Sydoriw thanked the Codes Officer and stated that everything must be fine with the Water Department because they did not submit a report.  He then asked for the Reading Center Report.

Senior Library Clerk Riley McFadden reported in January we loaned out 1,239 items, registered two new patrons, and purchased thirty-six new books for $555.87.

Town Attorney Gregory Mattacola reported he continued work on hydro-fracking, town code and various other research issues for the Town.  Councilperson Husted asked the Attorney about several articles he has read where Towns have been taken to Court because they had enacted bans on Hydro-fracking. The Attorney responded by saying that usually arises when the proper procedures were not followed.  He stated that as long as we file all the proper notices and hold public hearings there would not be any cause for suit.
Councilperson Hebbard offered to produce the Town of Dryden Hydro-fracking Ban for the Attorney should he require it.

The Supervisor Asked for the Town Clerks’ Report.  Town Clerk Jody Burdick reported in January, the Town Clerk’s office sold two (2) new dog licenses and renewed forty-four (44) individual dog licenses and one (1) purebred license for $354.00.  Of that, $59.00 was sent to the Department of Ag & Markets for New York State’s Dog Population Control Program. The Town Supervisor received $295.00, which includes $20.00 in late fees.

On January 4, 2013, we sent out sixteen (16) late notices for dog licenses that were due December 31, 2012. Renewal notices, for fifty-eight (58) dogs due in February, were sent out January 29, 2013.

No marriage licenses were issued in January. 

Nine (9) handicapped permits were issued or renewed during the month, of which three

(3) were temporary. 

DECALS sales totaled $535.00, of which the Town realized $5.89 in commissions.

January 5th we hosted our first blood drive for 2013.  Our goal was set at 36 pints which we exceeded by 16 pints, collecting 52 pints; including 5 double red donations and two 1st time donors.  A great start for the New Year.

The 2013 Agreements were sent to the Sports organizations and the Westlanders on January 29, 2013.

In December we sent letters to all our community groups asking for current information to update our Website.  To date, the only group to respond was the Clinton-Hampton Lodge.

Communications received:

1. Family of Jeff Hanrahan- thank you note. 

2. Oneida County Worker’s Compensation Department-summary of losses and payments made for the year 2012.

3. Empire Center- e-mail reporting the need for long term financial planning.

4. Oneida County Board of Legislators- notification of dog quarantine effective January 14, 2013.

5. Oneida County Department of Personnel- acknowledgement of abolishment of all unfilled Highway positions.
Checks received:
1. Camelot Village


water payment

$   8,217.63

2. Stanwix Heights VFD

fuel Dec

$        41.11

3. County of Oneida

Nov, Dec, Jan snow control
$ 96,827.50

4. COVAC



fuel


$   2,705.17

5. Clark Mills Fire Dept.

fuel 


$      125.72

6. Westmoreland Fire Dept

fuel 11/30-12/31
$      669.29

7. County of Oneida

mortgage tax distribution
$ 46,964.84

8. Tax Collector


tax warrant

$591,920.01

9. County of Oneida

Apr-Dec Roadside ditching
$    3,190.00

10. Westmoreland Justice Court     Judge Ossont-Jan.
$    8,270.00
The Town Clerk thanked the Highway Department for all the work they did painting and hanging wall board and chair rail, they did a great job.  She also asked the Board to consider replacing the accordion curtains covering the closet in the meeting room.  The Senior Library Clerk asked if they could be power washed.  The Highway Department agreed to try and power wash the accordion curtains.
Supervisor Sydoriw brought up the price of gasoline and how much it has increased in just the last few weeks.  He said it just proves that the Board should have approved the IRS rate for mileage.

The Supervisor told the Board he was approached by Brian Snow, the Director of Corporate Services with Pavia Real Estate Services.  Mr. Snow advised the Supervisor that his Company is currently in negotiations with Mr. Murphy of Route 233 to purchase a part of the 116 acres.  Mr. Snows’ client; which he would not name; is interested in constructing a medical center on the front five (5) acres of the property.  The Supervisor stated he discussed this with the Highway Superintendent because the plan includes a road, to run between the medical center and Mr. Murphy’s house, to access the back 111 acres that Mr. Snow feels will also be developed. 

Discussion continued and Highway Superintendent Eddy stated he will be updating the Road Specifications, which Mr. Snow will pick up later this week. 

Supervisor Sydoriw stated he has been contacted by a Paula Florintino, a sales representative with Excellus, who has requested use of the Town Hall one day each month to conduct Medicare seminars.  He asked what the Boards feelings were on this subject.  Councilperson Eisnor stated we recently refused the nurses organization from meeting here, how is this any different.  Attorney Mattacola stated we would be opening up the Town Hall for someone to conduct her own business of selling insurance products. The matter was dropped.

The Supervisor also noted that County Legislator George Joseph has requested use of the Meeting Room to hold a public meeting as an informational forum on the redistricting of the County Legislators.  This is tentatively set to take place on February 28, 2013.  

The Supervisor reminded the Board that the Association of Towns meeting is February 12, 2013 at 5:30 P.M. at the Club Monarch in Yorkville.

The Supervisor told the Board the Mohawk Valley Water Authority is asking the Town of Westmoreland for a letter of support asking the DEC to release more water.  He continued that he spoke with MVWA and was told the Town should receive good news in the next couple of weeks.  They want us to get on board with other Towns and apply for grants to extend the water system.  Councilperson Pritchard indicated that is what the permits are for, to get more water.  He feels we should support this.  The Supervisor doesn’t want to get into the grant process until he knows for sure that more water is coming.  Councilperson Pritchard countered that it takes two (2) years to get a grant approved and we should start now.  Discussion continued.

42 Councilperson Pritchard advanced a motion to authorize the Supervisor to draft a letter to the Mohawk Valley Water Authority stating the Town of Westmoreland’s support of the water supply permit and support of grant money.  Councilperson Eisnor seconded.  Councilpersons Pritchard, Husted, Eisnor and Hebbard voted AYE, Supervisor Sydoriw voted NAY, stating he is not in support of initiating the grant process yet.  The motion was declared carried. 
Councilperson Pritchard commented on the public hearing held here recently on hydro-fracking. During that meeting it was stated that the NYS Thruway was using hydro-fracking fluids to de-ice the Thruway. Councilperson Pritchard said he had the opportunity to speak with someone who works for the Thruway Authority in a maintenance position and they are using beet juice and a salt brine solution, no hydro-fracking fluids.  He also has seen articles in his farming magazines that there are several groups working their way through the courts challenging the states right to ban the use of private property without just compensation. Those that like the countryside the way it is may have to realize it may not be that way forever.  Both sides of the subject need to be considered.

Councilperson Eisnor completed the addendums to the Employee Handbook concerning the percentages of health insurance premiums paid by the Town for their employees.  All Board members and the Town Attorney agreed they were fine.

Councilperson Eisnor stated they have a glitch in the generator process.  It appears that nothing the Highway Department needs to run by the generator has been wired to the generator panel, and example is the garage doors.  So wiring will need to be done after all.  The filtration plant is wired correctly and will require a 60KW generator in its current state.  If anything were ever added to the filtration plant a larger generator would be required.  Councilperson Eisnor did say that throughout this whole process they did find some wiring that was done wrong and could be what is causing our lightning strike problems.  He asked if the Board wanted a propane, diesel or natural gas generator.  The Board agreed on natural gas.

Councilperson Hebbard spoke of the SOCCOG membership dues for $613.80.  He urged the Board to join again this year.  As a new organization they are doing their best to help their member Towns and promote themselves.  There is some new blood being pumped into the organization and he would like us to part of it for at least one more year.

43 Councilperson Hebbard advanced a motion to pay the 2013 SOCCOG dues of $613.80.  Councilperson Husted seconded the motion.  Councilperson Eisnor asked if they were getting any better turnout at the meetings.  Councilperson Hebbard stated the last meeting did not, but up until then each meeting had more and more people.  Councilperson Pritchard stated that only the executive board attended the meetings.  Councilperson Hebbard replied that was correct.  Most of the meetings are only attended by the people designated by their Boards to represent them.

Councilperson Pritchard stated he has attended the last two (2) regional meetings and did not feel they were very well attended.  Discussion continued as to what they actually offer us.   After the discussion, Councilpersons Hebbard, Eisnor and Husted and Supervisor Sydoriw voted AYE, Councilperson Pritchard voted NAY.  The Supervisor declared the motion carried.

Supervisor Sydoriw asked if the Board had any other comments on the Codification of Laws.  Attorney Mattacola stated that Councilperson Pritchard had some concerns regarding the waste haulers law, but the Attorney has verified the law is the same that has always been on our books.  Councilperson Pritchard stated the permit process should be removed from the law because the Town does not enforce it.

There are twenty-two (22) amendments to the Zoning Laws and Councilperson Pritchard asked if all the proper notifications were given. The Town Clerk stated that all surrounding Towns were notified of the Town of Westmoreland’s intent to codify their laws prior to the public hearing.  Attorney Mattacola reiterated that none of the laws were changed by General Codes during the codification process.  Discussion continued on the relevance of the amendments notated in the zoning laws.

Councilperson Pritchard also referenced his prior question regarding why the setback limits were different within the residential and commercial zones.  He spoke with the County Planning Department who stated they saw no reason it should be different, he then spoke with the County Health Department who said their requirement is 100’ from any water source.  Discussion continued and Attorney Mattacola stated these setbacks where approved when the zonings changes were passed.  If the Board would like to revisit these issues it can be done at a later date.  
44 Councilperson Husted advanced a motion to accept Local Law #3 of 2013; Codification of Laws, seconded by Councilperson Hebbard. 
Attorney Mattacola asked Councilperson Pritchard if he wanted the waste disposal law changed.  Councilperson Pritchard replied that he did.

45 Councilperson Pritchard advanced a motion to amend Chapter 142 of the Codification by removing the section which relates to the issuing of permits by the Town of Westmoreland to waste haulers operating within the Town of Westmoreland.  Councilperson Hebbard seconded the motion.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.

46 Councilperson Husted advanced a motion to accept Local Law #3 of 2013; Codification of Laws, as amended.  Councilperson Hebbard seconded this motion, all Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.   
The Supervisor asked if any Board members planned on attending the Tug Hill Conference on March 28, 2013.  If so, they needed to get their registration to the Town Clerk by March 6, 2013.
Supervisor Sydoriw advised the Board that the Supervisor’s Clerk Vikki Parent has obtained quotes on brackets and banners for the poles within the Town. He asked the Highway Superintendent how our banners were holding up.  Highway Superintendent Eddy replied that he really did not know.  The Supervisor tabled this subject to allow the Highway Superintendent to inspect the banners. 
Supervisor Sydoriw noted that the Board still has to pass a blanket undertaking covering all employees of the Town of Westmoreland.

47 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Eisnor, seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to pass the following resolution;

RESOLUTION – AUTHORIZING BLANKET UNDERTAKING 

COVERING OFFICERS, CLERKS, AND EMPLOYEES OF 

THE TOWN OF WESTMORELAND – 2013

WHEREAS, pursuant to Public Officers Law §11, the Town Board is authorized to establish the amount of an official undertaking for various employees of the Town; and


WHEREAS, Public Officers Law §11(2), the Town Board is authorized to procure a blanket undertaking from any authorized corporate surety covering officers, clerks and employees in such amount as determined by the Town Board; and


WHEREAS, the Town Board has procured such a blanket undertaking through National Grange Mutual Insurance, via agent, Eastern Shore Associates, whereby the faithful performance of the duties of the officers and employees are guaranteed for the covered amounts as shown thereon; and


WHEREAS, the Town Board has reviewed said blanket undertaking which provides for coverage during the period from January 1, 2013 through January 1, 2014, and finds same sufficient in form, manner of execution, and sufficiency of surety pursuant to Public Officers Law §11(2),

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, as follows:

1. The recitations above set forth are incorporated in this Resolution as if fully set forth and adopted herein.

2. Pursuant to the authority granted in Public Officers Law, Article 2, Section 11, sub. 2, the Town Board authorizes the procurement of a commercial blanket undertaking through National Grange Mutual Insurance, via its agent Eastern Shore Associates, which undertaking shall be conditioned upon 

a. the faithful performance of the duties of the Supervisor, Deputy Supervisor, Town Board Members, Tax and Assessment Collector, Clerk, Deputy Clerk, Codes Officer(s), Superintendent of Highways, Town Justices, Clerk(s) to Justice(s )and all other employees of the Town,

b. the supervisor will well and truly keep, pay over and account for all moneys and property, including any special district funds and the local school fund, if any, belonging to his town and coming into his or her hands as such supervisor,
c. the receiver of taxes and assessments will well and truly keep, pay over and account for all moneys and property coming into his or her hands as such receiver of taxes and assessments, including all school district taxes.

3. The individual undertakings of the Supervisor, Deputy Supervisor, Town Board Members, Tax and Assessment Collector, Clerk, Deputy Clerk, Codes Officer(s), Superintendent of Highways, Town Justices, Clerk(s) to Justice(s )and all other employees of the Town are dispensed with and the blanket undertaking sufficient in lieu thereof.
All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried.

Supervisor Sydoriw distributed copies of a request for a resolution on two (2) foreclosure bills; A88 and A82Y.  The members read through the documents and Councilperson Pritchard suggested they table this item and contact Assemblyman Blankenbush for information and instruction.  
The Supervisor stated that he has received a quote on a personal security system for employees who are here alone. The system itself costs $399.00 installed, which includes one stationary device and one portable unit.  Each additional portable unit costs $85.00. There is a monthly service fee of $22.95 regardless of how many units we have.  Councilperson Husted asked what the system is tied into, the Supervisor replied 911.  Councilperson Eisnor asked how reliable the wireless devices are.  Supervisor Sydoriw will ask the sales representative to come to the next meeting and answer these questions.

The next item up for discussion was the fire inspections.  The Codes Enforcement Officer/Fire Safety Officer Gary Schreppel completed thirty-eight (38) inspections last year.  The Supervisor stated that to date we have only received payment on twelve (12).  The Board decided the best way to handle this would be to send an Attorneys letter to those business that have not paid.

The Supervisor stated the Town Clerk gave him the Standard Workday Resolution for 2013.  He went on to explain that last year we had everyone’s standard workday as eight (8) hours. The Town Clerk explained her thought process as to why she doesn’t feel a standard eight (8) hours is the appropriate number for every employee.  Town Attorney Mattacola agreed to look into this and the subject was tabled until the March 11, 2013 meeting.
Supervisor Sydoriw asked if any Board members or the Attorney had heard from anyone involved in the Community Recreation Association.  The answer was an overwhelmingly NO. He mentioned it because the Town Clerk had asked what to do about the Agreement we normally have them sign.  The Board decided to wait on sending the agreement until we hear from the Association.  They are supposed to be getting back to us with a plan on how they intend to handle their daily deposits.  Councilperson Eisnor suggested the Town take over the financial aspects of the pool.  Councilperson Pritchard asked how we do that. Discussion continued on possibly changing the utilities into the Community Recreation Associations’ name.  Then we can give them a set amount of money, pay their insurance and hold them responsible for the rest.  Councilperson Eisnor stated he feels that is defeating the purpose.  He feels the Town should take the whole thing over or sell it to someone else.  He finished by saying he would sit on the Community Recreation Association Board.
48 Councilperson Pritchard advanced a motion to appoint Councilperson Eisnor to sit on the Westmoreland Recreation Association Board.  The motion was seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried.

The Supervisor asked that anyone wanting to attend the question and answer meeting of the Citizens Equal Rights Alliance at the Westmoreland United Methodist Church on March 4th, 2013 to let the Town Clerk know.  She will e-mail Ms. Judy Bachman with the number of attendees. 

Councilperson Husted spoke of the truck traffic on East Main Street.  He stated there are several new houses on the road and he has noticed that people do walk that stretch of road.  He was wondering about extending the Westmoreland Lighting District by adding two (2) more lights on East Main Street from the cemetery to Stop 7 Road.  Councilperson Pritchard stated the Westmoreland Lighting District is already the most expensive.  He asked the Sole Assessor to obtain the last parcel number of that district and how many parcels there are to the corner.

Councilperson Eisnor asked if Rising Stars is ever going to finish the trail they started to the Town Park.  Councilperson Pritchard replied; no, never.  He wanted to know if there was anything they could do to require them to finish it.  Councilperson Eisnor is going to call the owner to relay that the Town Board is becoming very impatient that this is not done.

48 Councilperson Pritchard advanced a motion to approve and place on file the Supervisor’s, Town Clerks and Codes report.  The motion was seconded by Councilperson Eisnor.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

49 Supervisor Sydoriw advanced a motion to accept the minutes of January 7, 2013, January 12, 2013, January 28, 2013 and January 29, 2013 as written.  There was a brief discussion concerning who should be keeping a log of written complaints concerning road conditions.  Councilperson Eisnor seconded the motion, all Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
50 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Eisnor, seconded by Councilperson Husted to approve and order paid the vouchers of the Water and Sewer Districts as follows;


Martin Drive Sewer


Voucher #1


$15,631.24


Spencer Settlement Water

Vouchers #3& #4

$     152.00


Westmoreland Water

Vouchers #8- #10

$  1,017.95

All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.

51 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Pritchard to approve and order paid the vouchers of the General Fund, #27 through #64, which total $18,019.90.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

52 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Husted, seconded by Councilperson Eisnor to approve and order paid the claims of the Highway Fund, #14 through #36, which total $49,740.81.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
Supervisor Sydoriw stated the next regular Board meeting will be March 11, 2013 at 6:30 P.M.  He recessed the regular session to allow comments from the floor.  There being no one wishing to speak to the Board, he then reconvened to the regular meeting.

53 There being no other business to be brought before the Board, a motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Pritchard to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Sydoriw declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 9:24 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick, Town Clerk
